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Toward More "Practical" Practical :Work
By Jeffrey Cross
Practical work is on
. the move. Until last
year, freshmen,
sophomores, and juniors
participated in the
program, which is run by
the Student Work Office.
Besides saving the school
an estimated $65,000 per
year in labor costs, the
program promotes
stewardship and
emphasizes the value of
work. Though some
students may resent
having to work for "free"
for several hours a week,
;the program has definite
,the
long-term benefits for
both the school and the
students.
However, practical
work has a few drawbacks.

Skills learned and used
doing practical work may
not be particularly
useful for students whose
jobs are unrelated to
their planned careers.
·Three
Three hours a week in
addition to a heavy
course load may not leave
enough time to
participate in outreach .
ministries, volunteer
work, or career
experiences, all of which
can be beneficial. Also,
with so many incoming
freshmen, the number of
practical workers may
exceed the number needed
and cut into the number
of work study positions
awarded to students who
need the money.

The administration
is not unaware of these
problems. In fact, the
school is already
beginning to implement a
new plan which will put
Covenant on the cutting
edge of undergraduate
education. The ultimate
plan, which was conceived
by Scott Raymond and
Craig Mosurinjohn and has
been lauded by many
members of the
administration, will
involve a series of
practical work
requirements throughout a
student's
student’s four years.
Freshmen and sophomores
would work in off-campus
outreach ministries,
juniors would participate

in internships/volunteer
experiences in their
respective fields of
study, and seniors
seniors may
actually work as paid
employees in a
co-operative work
program, much like
students teachers in
their practicums.
These work positions
would be extremely
beneficial both to
students and the
community. Having around
400 students (freshmen
and sophomores) serving
God in community service
would not only mate
ma.'ke waves
on the mountain and in
Chattanooga, but students
would learn how to serve
Continued on p. 4
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Scots in Final Eight of Berry Tournament
By Mary MacDonald
Saturday’s
In last Saturday's
Six Aside Tournament at
Berry College, involving
about 24 teams, the
Soccer Scots made it to
the final eight before
being defeated, 3-1, by
Andrew College.
Coach Brian Crossman
said that the team played
hard, putting out a good
physical effort. He said
the Scots are improving
their mental toughness as
wel 1.
well.
The Scots lost their
first game to Georgia
State, 3-1, but went on
to beat the University of
Alabama-Huntsville,
Alabama-Huntsvilie, 1-0;
1-0 ;
Toccoa Falls, 5-1, and

LaGrange, 2-0, before
facing Andrew in the
second round of the
playoffs.
Crossman said that
the players held their
composure well, overall,
in a fairly rough
tournament played on wet,
muddy fields. He felt
that Greg Smith played
the most consistently and
credited John Arnett with
a good job in goal.
Besides Smith and
Arnett, the other members
of the team were Wendell
Smith, Jason Cross,
Byekwaso Francis, Sean
McDaniel, Scott Orthner,
Brian Peeples, Andy

Robinson, Jon Scott,
Grandy Streets and
Patrick Winecof.f.
Winecoff.
Scoring was pretty
well balanced for the
Scots. Streets had 3 ·
goals, and Peeples and
Greg Smith had 2 apiece.
B Francis scored once,
B
and McDaniel contributed
5 assists.
Jimmy Weekly, Ned
Barker and Mark McManus
joined several Covenant
alumni to form the
Marines, who also made it
to the final eight before
losing to Mercer 5-0.
· The Marines beat Lee
College, 5-1, and
Vanderbilt.
Vanderbilt, 1-0; they

lost to Andrew, 1-0, and
defeated Augusta 6-3
before losing to Mercer
in the quarterfinals.
Jimmy Weekly had 4
goals for the Marines.
Marines.
Crossman felt that
the tournament was good
experience for the Scots.
Andy Robinson commented
that their only losses
were to the two teams
that were in the finals
year’s Six Aside
in last year's
tournament. The host
school Berry won this
year's
year’s tournament.
The Scots have a
scrimmage at the
University of the South
on Saturday.
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Education and Our Future
1990 "will
"will lack
lack the
the basic
basic
skills necessary for
meniaf
menial jobs in our
economy." (These
statistics were taken
'from
from The News, a
publication of the
Christian College
' Coa
t i on )
Coal1iition)

The National Center
for Educational
Statistics reports that
14% of seventeen year

From the
Editor
Mary
MacDonald

Can you believe it?
High school juniors
cannot write a decent
decent
essay. They are
functionally illiterate.
These students are going
to graduate from high
school in a little over
one year, and they can
barely read and write.
What is happening in our
educational system?
Lack of technology
probably is not the
reason for the failure.
Uncaring teachers
probably are not a big
factor, either. So why
is it that these students
have not learned?

olds in America are
functionally illiterate.
Almost
Al.
most 40% cannot
draw inferences from
written material.
Eighty percent are
unable to write an
adequate essay. (80%!)
don’t
Nearly 55% don't
understand basic
scientific concepts like
gravity.
The Center predicts
that if these trends
continue, between
900,000 and two million
high school graduates in

TIME
TIME
One more week and
this semester, this
school year, is over. It
soon, O.however,
is too ~qon,
Q_W_ever, to

--·

--

reminiscing about
start remjniscing
the good old days of 88/
89. Nor is it the time
to get our act together,
to bring to a state of
completion all those
things we were supposed
to have done this
semester. It is, for the
most part, too late for
that. We are going to
have to be satisfied with
getting as much done as
we can with the limited
time left to us and then
hope for better things
next fall.
.·next
The problem is, II
find myself in the same
shape as many of you.
Where has all the time
gone? When II think of
I ’ve wasted,
the time I've
time that II have spent
• :. 1

I

......

I

.. \

The changes need to
begin now. The class of
1989 will in a couple of
weeks be emerging from
the shelter of colleges
and universities to

become part of the
working world. There are
teachers among us, there
are business people,
accountants, journalists,
public relations people,
social workers, pastors
and youth workers,
.... Each of us
coaches
coaches....
will have circles of
influence, opportunities
to make changes in the
educational systems, the
business world, the
church, _the media, the
culture around us. We
We
need to immediately begin
to exercise that
influence, to start to
transform culture in
whatever positions we may
have, wherever we are.
We have an
opportunity to change the
future of our world, both
by what we can accomplish
by God's
God’s grace and by the
way we can teach others.
· Let's
Let’s not miss this ·
chance.

r

doing nothing of real
value, II realize that the
pressure II now feel is of
my own doing; II have no
one to blame but myself.
So now what?
I’m afraid,
My wife, I'm
would want to argue with
I ’m a
me. She thinks I'm
workaholic, that II am
constantly sitting in
front of my VT 100
pumping out stuff that
sooner or later finds its
way into my students'
students’
hands, whether in the
A
form of handouts or A
Little Bit of History or
exams. She wonders if II
She’s wrong,
ever quit. She's
of course. Why, II can
remember a couple of days
last month when all II did
was ride with her on our
bikes in southern Florida
didn’t even
and when II didn't
think once about classes
and chapels and speakers
and honoraria and such.
Actually, II have found
that the most relaxing
things fI do
do each -·week
week are
the three-mile walks
Floss and II take around
Continued on p. 3

.· From the
Chaplain
C~aplain
Charles
·Charles
Anderson

One veteran teacher
:claims
claims that students have
no desire to learn, and
because ours is a
permissive socfety,
society, no
one should have to do
something he
he or she does
not want to do, so why
make a kid learn if he or
she doesn't
doesn’t want to?
These functionally
.illiterate
illiterate students are
_the future leaders of our
culture. What is going
to happen when these
people, who "will lack
the basic skills
necessary for menial jobs
in our economy" begin to
take positions of
leadership? What is
going to happen to our
culture, to our world?
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Letter to the Editor

Dear Editor:
In last week’s
week's
Bagpipe there were two
letters to you about my
column. Ordinarily II do
not reply to such
letters, feeling (perhaps
naively) that if people
wish to disagree with me,
it is their privelege.
But when disagreements
misspring from mis
I feel it
understanding, I
necessary to make an
attempt to correct faulty
I refer
perception. I
specifically to the
.specifically
letter by Mr. Boogerd and
Miss Meneely. They
appear to have suffered
from a case of
overzealousness.. In
overzealousness
their haste to get in a
few good digs at my
expense, they perverted
the point of my April 7
Near Side. In the
article, II merely wished
to expound on a method of
dealing with the enigma
that is Covenant.
Granted, II categorized,
.Granted,
but I
I felt it necessary
to do so for the sake of
simplicity, trying to

show in as few words as
possible the diversity
among the Covenant
student body, and the
necessity for a unity of
purpose among the
students as a whole.
Nowhere did I
I mention the
Covenant faculty. The
"other people" II referred
to are the few societal
misfits that regard
Covenant as one big
and consequently
i playpen,
are too childish to have
been able to have
survived anywhere else.
As for the remark about
I feel
truth and honesty, I
that Covenant is heading
i f people
for a problem if
• here persist in wearing
rose-colored glasses.
With regard to Mr.
Boogerd and Miss
Meneely’s aversion to
Meneely's
turkey, II apologize
profusely. It was indeed
insensitive of me to
refer to their close
friends in such a manner.
II am truly sorry.
Sincerely,
.Bryan
Bryan Simpers

is

·Jan.SC!
•Jan.
89

ClJVER NORTH
. OUVER
Lieutenant_Colonel
US. Lie!Jteoant_~_.
, U.S-

Continued fro111
from p. 2
the golf course and the
time we spend with the
members of East Ridge
Presbyterian Church on
Sundays and on Wednesday
nights.
So, where does the
can't II
time go, and why can’t
manage better the time II
do have? I
I know the
answer and so do you.
,answer
What really has to be
managed is not just my
- time but what we might
"inner life,"
call my “inner
what Gordon MacDonald
.what

calIs our "private
calls
world." The private
world is that part of me
.world
I know
that only God and I
about and where intimacy
·about
v»ith
~ith him is a daily
When my
experience. ·When
private world is properly
managed, II find that time
is more my servant than

my master. The problem
is, in order for my
private world to be
attended to, II have to
learn to spend my time
more wisely! In other
words, I
I have to take
time. I
I have to make
time. II have to manage
I
'time.
time. B1,1t
But ·above
above all, I
have to value time.
I need to do
Indeed, what I
the time,
,is
to
"redeem
!is
for the days are evil"
16).
Eph. 5:
((Eph.
5:16).
So where does this
leave us? It leaves us
with a choice. We can
choose to be slaves ·to
to
time and circumstances or
we can choose to take
time by the hand and
'time
offer it to the Lord, all
;of it. If this were to
:of
take _place,
be 1i ev~_the
I? 1_ace, II believe
fifteenth week of each
.fifteenth
semester would be a lot
more
rel.axing.
more, relaxing.
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Zen, Swastikas, and _the Frozen Chosen
By Bryan Simpers
I
I was walking around
campus the other day, and
I saw?
think I
what do you thi·nk
I'm
Two Buddhist monks. I
’m
T-wo
not kidding. HQ,
No, II
wasn’t
wasn't on drugs. Two
short, bald-headed
Asiatics in robes, socks,
and sandals, padding
around a stronghold of
Calvinism. It was really
neat.
’m on the
But while II'm
I saw
subject, guess what I
a few weeks ago at the
mall? Skinheads, you
know, like the guys that
Rivera's
broke Geraldo Rivera’s
nose. II don't
don’t know which
was weirder, the monks in
their robes and sandals
or the skinheads in their
black leather and
swastikas. II must say II
felt more at ease seeing
the monks than II did
bumping into the
skinheads, even though

Continued from p. 1
God and relate to others,
and realize how rewarding
such work can be.
Juniors would be able to
learn what their planned
careers involve before it
is too late, get some
practical job experience,
and be a force for Christ
in the working community.
Seniors would have real
work experience, a
possible job offer right
out of school, and again,
a chance to be a good
witness. Covenant
seniors planning on
graduate school would
have a definite head
start on their peers.
These plans are big,
won't all come
and they won’t
at once, but the
transition is already
taking place. This year
marked the first of three
to four years of
transition to the new
ne~

the latter were, from
what I
I could see, pimply
teens with noodles for
. muscles and cotton for
brains. They were, in
essence, black leather
nerds. Nobody seemed to
pay any attention to
them, except me. But
everybody stared at the
monks when they were
here. Maybe it was
don’t see
because you don't
Buddhist monks at
Covenant every day.

So does that mean
that nobody stared at the
skinheads because people
see them all the time?
Maybe II have been on the
mountain too long. I'd
I ’d
been hearing that overt
racism was on the rise,
but I
I personally had seen
no real evidences of it.
Then all of a sudden II
walk out of the movies
and wind up wedged

between two mutants in
black leather.
It was rather
I wanted
disconcerting. I
to hold my breath. II
I
don’t really know why. I
don't
wonder now if those
skinheads knew, II mean
really understood, what
I
they were symbolizing. I
wonder if they were
really serious about
their commitment to white
supremacy. What an
interesting contrast to
Buddhist monks, who
regard all life as
precious.
What an interesting
contrast between Buddhist
monks and Covenant
students, some of whom
have trouble taking any
kind of position on life
issues. The Buddhists
and the skinheads know
what they’re
How
they're about. -How
nany of us know what
ye’re
' re about?
ite

program, and even more
changes will take place
next year. This year,
about half of the juniors
were assigned practical
work positions under
Student Development,
which is currently
overseeing the program.
These students worked for
Student Development, the
Career Information
Center, Outreach
Ministries, and several
other departments,
essentially doing regular
practical work. There
were some problems with
this program, as students
were not necessarily
assigned to jobs they had
interest in.
in. Next year,
all juniors will be in
the new program, and they
will have some choice as
to what they do. The
·to
choices will include
working for Outreach

Ministries, professors,
the intramural sports
program, or doing
internships. Hopefully,
all this will be settled
before the end of the
semester.
Getting internships and
co-operative programs
lined up will begin next
year with the arrival of
Dick Allen, who will be
Dean of External
Programs. Still, time
and money will be needed
in order to phase out
practical workers and
phase in work study and
staff positions. Also,
some plans will need to
be approved before they
are finalized. One thing
is certain, though:
Covenant is on the way to
a program that is
spiritually and
academically more,
well...practical!
well .•. practical!
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s, a Skip,
Mousses,
Three Mousse
na
and a Bandan
Bandanna
By Mike Hardie
Uh-Oh. Time to rock
and roll. "Will all the
girlfriend-grou pies
girlfriend-groupies
please remove their
,beautiful
-beautiful bodies from the
you ... "
stage?! Thank you..."
As the four/five guys in
~ander onto the
Faux Pas wander
stage there is a silent
fanfare of bubbles
launched from the adoring
front row fans. The
crowd roars as three
moussed-up dudes, the
intimitable Skip Gienapp,
and the bandana-attired
drummer ever so slowly
move into position.
"Uh-Oh!"
"Sammy
''Sammy dahling,
could we have the beat?"
The Silent Drummer
obliges by beating
unmercifully on those
round thingies. "Uh-Oh,
this boy is GOOD." And
he was. A
A body could
almost DANCE to this.
BOOM BOOM BOOM.
"Attack of the
killer guitars." Did
someone say rock and
roll? Of course, rock
doesn’t
doesn't always come in
combat boots, but Mark
M.’s
's were pretty cool.
M.
And he can make that baby
sing TOO. (What baby?
"The guitar, dummy.")
His Drewness, parttime lead vocalist,
looked confused all night ·
long. "But HEY, that's
that’s
not very UNUSUAL, now is
it!?”
it!?" II dunno, he was
pretty spacey; he even
took off his trench coat,
revealing that glistening
ievealing
sweat-soaked body through
.sweat-soaked
a ripped T-shirt. (More
screams from the
~We
audience, PLEASE!) "We
are pleased to award HUNK
OF THE YEAR to Mr. Drew

Nelson!" And then uh-oh,
he started rolling on the
floor. (More screaming)
A post-concert quote from
A
it
"We 11 , it
Ne 1son : “Well,
Mr. Nelson:
was INTERESTING."
And there was
Grandy. Man, was he
be-boppin’
be-boppin' away on that
axe. "Talent, anyone?"
let’s talk
"OK, man, let's
about the songs."
The first half was
roughly self-written
music. Decent music.
"BUT WE DON"T GET THE
WORDS!!!" Yeah, some of
us like to hear,
perchance to understand,
the lyrics. II guess it
wasn't our night.
just wasn’t
The funniest song, "Love
“Love
Is a Dog," had the
audience howling at the
resounding chorus of "ARF
ARF ARF."

(But guys, do we have to
start EVERY song with
WHAT'S THE
1-2-3-4? WHAT’S
DEAL, huh!)
h~h!) The second
half consisted of songs
stolen from U2 ("This
one’s dedicated to Chris
one's
Polski), The Cure, The
Beatles, and other
fantastic, infamous
bands.
The evening closed
with "Born to Be Wild."
But were they? II dunno.
The other question
is, "HUH?"
FAUX PAS. AA fun,
crude, cool, INTERESTING,
bad?, loud band.
"MAYBE."
The band wishes to
extend their undying
eternal gratefulness to
the Skip, their part-time
bassist and full-time
sound man.

.,

1 Light, strong
wood
6 Get up
11 Boredom
12 Parent
14 For example:
abbr.
15 Fuel
17 Withered
18 Succor
20 Strainer
23 Noise
24 Projecting tooth
26 Water numph
28 Latin
conjunction
29 Bar legally
31 Shooting stars
Nobleman
33 Nobleman
for
35 Trade tor
money
36 Deem
unsuitable

The
The
Weekly
Weekly

39 Cowboy
42
43
45
46
48
50
51
53
55
56
59
61

62

competition
Exists
Backless seat
Dispatched
Priest’s
Priest's
vestment
Go in
Goin
Cheer
Country of Asia
Bad
Coroner: abbr.
Moves about
furtively
Click beetle
Falls in drops
Repulse

rd
Crossword
Crosswo

Puzzle
Puzzle

DOWN

1 Starts
2 Paid notice
3 Brim
4 Petitions
5 With force
6 Forenoon

7 Artificial
language
8 Possessive
·pronoun
pronoun
9 Lean-to

10 Weirder
11 Plague
13 Leases
16 Athletic group
pl.
fruit : pi.
19 Tropical fruit:
21 Contends
22 Diner
25 Urges on
27 Birthplace of
Apollo
30 Talk idly
32 More ancient
34 King of beasts
36 Faces of clocks
Land·
37 Land
surrounded
by water
Memorandum
38 Memorandum
40 Glossy paint
41 Additional
device
44 Prying device
47 South African
Dutchman
49 Irritate
52 Capuchin
monkey
54 Once around
track
57 Knights of
abbr.
Pythias: abbr.
58 Steamship:
abbr.
60 Symbol for
tellurium

COLLEGE PRl:SS
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Class of '88 Making Impact
Impact
By Jonathan Leal
Have you ever
noticed how involved the
incoming class of '88
’88
(including transfers) is?
They have more leadership
positions now and in the
coming year than any
other class at Covenant.
Although this list is not
comprehensive, here are
some examples. .
RA's.
Take the new RA’s.
Right now, Ned Barker is
acting RA for 2nd
Central. Next year, Dave
Creswell, Dawn Marie
Koch, Tom Hilgers, and
RA's.
Steve Muth will be RA’s.
Then there’s
there's the
class presidency. Led
this year ·by
by Duncan
there was
Holmes, there'
competition between five
(get that, five) freshmen
for class president, to
be taken over next year
by John Bohannon.
Spiritual
Affairs.,.this
Affairs ... this year

. Andrea Rice led the Inner
City Ministry as part of
Outreach Ministries.
_Outreach
Next semester Jeff Cross
will be taking over the
leadership of Outreach
Ministries, a position
that oversees seven
different ministries.
Jason Richardson is next
year’s
year's WCF leader, taking
Nate Wilson’s
Wilson's place.
On the Senate we
have two newcomers: Lisa
Anderson as CAB
Chairperson and Jonathan
Roberts as secretary.
And finally, there's
there’s
the play. There are nine
freshmen and six
upperclassmen— one and a
upperclassmen-half times more freshmen.
I
it’s really
I think it's
good that all these
people are getting
they'll be here
involved; they’ll
for three more years, and
we need that kind of
eade rsh i p.
1leadership.
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thoughts, bare trees & darker days
green thoughts,.

by d kennedy bird
The other night as
David Baker, his roommate ·
Chris, my roommate
roonwnate Chris
and ii were sitting around
room
their living room---watching music
music videos,
on with a
some cat came orr~ith
song called "Elvis Is
Everywhere." It was
about the . alarming
a ~ng rash
abo~t
of Elvis sightings that
have been reported in
recent months. The
singer eventually
developed a sort of
theology of Elvis, in
which the deceased rock
’n ’ roller is seen as the
'n'
that.
universal life force that,
permeates all things.
The song was clever, and
we all nodded approvingly
in the way one nods at
something clever, and we
T.V;
switched off the T.V.
But it stuck in my
mind. As i
i drifted off
i
to sleep that night i
brought together some
seemingly disconnected
facts. , Elvis Presley
. died in 1977, and it was
in 1977 that Elvis
Costello first gained
. attention with his album
Mv
Wasn't
True. Wasn’t
My Aim Is True.
it? So where was Elvis
Costello before 1977?
The answer is
obvious. At the moment
Elvis's soul
of death, Elvis’s
transmigrated to Great
Britain and assumed the
fully,
form of a young but fully.
matured rock and roll
musician who would go on
to personify a pop
revolution: New Wave.
Think about the
significance...two
... two
significance
explosions in music,
thirty years apart, with
Elvis at the center of
each.
Ominous signs and
portents are afoot.
My roommate Chris
and i
i were playing chess
the other day. As we
went about the business
of laying waste to each
other in what had to be
sloppiest
one of the s.loppiest
chess _· games
_ime, ,_,
a 11 ttime,
game~- of all
we talked about the
rapidly
rapidly· approaching end
of the world.

of

nces
Convergences
Converge
"Seems like the end
of the world is rapidly
approaching," said Chris.
"Check."
"You bet," ii said.
"All the signs are there:
wars
wars and rumors of wars,
'
wickedness in high
places, crime, drugs,
famine, a Democratic
majority in the Senate,
pornography, Satan
. worship, AIDS, legal
abortion, and the
increasing popularity of
those Teenage Mutant
Ninja Turtles. You just
gave away a rook."
. "Besides all that,"
said Chris, "relativism
and subjectivism are
eating away at the fabric ·
of our Western cultural
letving no
consensus, leaving
ground for a coherent
understanding of reality.
You just gave away your
queen."
queen."

And things are only
getting worse. Two
decades ago, Alvin
Toffler warned us of the
dangers of "future
shock"— the psychological
shock"--the
disorientation brought on
by an ever-increasing
rate of cultural change.
A few centuries back,
A
major intellectual or
artistic shifts took
fifty or a hundred years.
Now they take five or
ten, and we suffer from
an advanced sort of
cultural vertigo. Too
much change in too short
a time makes you dizzy;
it makes value judgment
difficult.
Scholars in general
seem to agree that the
world is entering, or has
entered, a new era: the
post-modern age. This
further complicates
matters. As Walker Percy

"Elvis is everywhere, and
hold.”
the centre cannot hold."
"In other words," ii
continued, "there remains
no unifying constant
enabling society to
continue in its present
course without either
dissolving into
structural and
intellectual anarchy, or
appealing to the cohesive
force of totalitarian
rule. Good thing i
i took
your queen three turns
ago."
ago."
Elvis is everywhere,
and the centre cannot
hold.
Look around. On all
,
sides,
the world seems to
,
A
be falling apart. A
generation of culturallyi11
iterate video addicts
illiterate
is growing up with no
history or
sense of .history
social context. Business
ethics is a thing of the
past. Racial tension is
on the rise. Jim Dobson
tells me that the divorce
rate is now pushing two
· thirds of all · new
marriages.

likes to point out, you
can hardly evaluate a new
stage of history while
you’re entering it;
you're
there’s
there's no sense of
perspective. As much as
the "New Age" people like
to claim that they have a
what's
handle on what’s
happening, a more honest
we're
assessment is that we’re
crashing recklessly into
a darkened future.
Surely the Second
Coming is at hand.
In New Age circles,
the term "convergence"
gets a lot of airplay.
They use it to indicate
metasome great mystical meta
physical thing involving
heavenly bodies. Among
evolutionary biologists,
the term is used to
discuss species with
different origins
becoming like each other.
In each case, the term
points to a mass·ive
massive
process
PfOCess of coming
That's what is
together. That’s
occurring in our age: a

vast movement, the coming
together of all history
as we near the end.
Which explains the
· recent increase in Elvis
sightings, and a host of
other things.
Take the Travelling
Wilburys (please). This
band is made up of
musicians who represent
· five successive stages in
rock and roll history:
Roy Orbison, Bob Dylan,
George Harrison, Jeff
Lynne (of the Electric
Light Orchestra), and Tom
Petty. They have now
been drawn together into
a band that brings to a
peak the various currents
of rock music.
Significantly, Roy
Orbison recently passed
away; it's
it’s almost as if
his involvement in the .
Wilburys was the
climactic achievement of
his career.
Don’t
Don't worry, thoughi’m
he’ll resurface.
i'm sure he'll
Elvis did.
did .
Which brings me back
to David, Chris (#1),
Chris (#2) and me in the
Bakers’
Bakers' living room. At
the exact moment that
Dave clicked off the
television
~elevision set following
that "Elvis Is
Everywhere" video,
several things happened
at once. The kitchen
timer went off. The
clock chimed. The power
went out, causing the
lights to extinguish.
The Bakers’
Bakers' cat, Schmuck,
who had been perched atop
the clock, was startled
and leaped off onto my
roommate Chris's
Chris’s head.
unfamiliar with
Chris, unfami1iar
the unpredictability of
instinct
said animal, instinctively lashed out and sent
Schmuck across the room
into the stereo, where he
evidently hit the power
switch. As the electri
electricity came back on, no
more than two seconds
after it had cut off, we
by· the
were serenaded by
voice of Elvis Costello
singing "Allison," from
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Volleyball Tourney
Tourney Aa Success
Success

Tennis Club Plays

By Tom Hilgers
The Three AA Side
volleyball tournament had
both fierce competition
and good times, leaving
its participants feeling
that the event should
definitely be repeated.
The eventual winner
of the double elimination
tourney was a team made
· up of Arnie Arnold (a
Covenant alumni) and two
members of his high
school youth group, with
some help from Al 0eHart.
DeHart.
In order to make it
to the championship game,
Arnold’s
Arnold's team had to beat
the scrappy team of Nevin
Mawhinney, Clay
Singleton, Lance Edling,
and Alvaro Victoria. In
one of the most exciting

•First
First Home Match

ALAN VOGES, SR.

games of the day,
Arnold’s
Arnold's team won, 15-13.
Arnold’s
Arnold's team then
_
· advanced and beat DeHart,
Duncan Holmes, and Rich
Engle, 15-8, to move on
to the championship.

By Tom Hilgers
Both Scott Orthner
0rthner
Last Friday, April
and Brian Peeples were ·
14, could be said to have
unable to complete their
been an historic day for
matches
because of soccer
Covenant College.
·
practice.
The Covenant tennis club
The team of Steve
Hall, Scott Dillon, Pete
played their first home
Jeff Manning, Troy
.
match in probably five
Baity, and Eric Stover
had been unbeaten up to
. Duble and Rob Thacker all
years, and possibly since
won their matches easily.
this point, while
1979, according to Bob
and Thacker both
Harbert.
Arnold’s
team
had
a
lost
Duble
Arnold's
The match was played
game earlier in the day.
faced female opponents.
Doubles pairs
This meant that Arnold’s
in downtown Chattanooga
Arnold's
team would have to beat
Alvaro/Jay Parks and
at Warner Park against
Hall’s
Thacker/Phil Heins lost
Piedmont College of North
Hall's team twice for the
· their matches 6-0, 6-3.
championship.
Carolina. Top-seeded
The tennis club will
Arnold’s team did
" Alvaro Victoria lost his
Arnold's
travel to Cleveland State
just that as DeHart
first match of the year,
on Friday, April 21.
6-1, 6-4.
substituted for Arnold.
They won 15-12
15-12 and 15-10
15-10 . ....,...,.................~...,.........,..........,...,. ....,...,. ....,...,.........
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Chapel Schedule
Week ooff April 24-April 28

Monday

Senior Sharing chapel

Tuesday

The Gideons

Wednesday

Frank Brock

Thursday

Instrumental° & Singing
Instrumental

Friday

String Ensemble

Continued from p. 6
My Aim Is
his 1977 album Mv
True.
We all looked at
each other.
David said,
"Connections!"
"Connections!"
His roommate Chris
said, "Reflections!"
My roommate Chris
said, "Convergences!"
said,
I said, "So is
I
11
supper · ready?" (You'
(You’ll
forgive me for seeming
un-philosophical, but it
un-philosophical,
really was the most

~~~e~~~!.

relevant thing to me at
~hing to me at
the time.)
And we ate.

; PUZZLE SOLUTION
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Whitecross Rocks Covenant
By Rob Thacker
The Christian band
Whitecross rocked the
hill last Saturday night.
Students had mixed
reactions, but those who
heard the whole
whole concert
enjoyed it.
Whitecross is Mark
Hall (drums), Rick
Armstrong (bass), Rex
Carroll (guitar), and
Scott Wenzel (lead
vocalist). They sang
several of their popular
.hard-rocking songs like
.hard-rocking
Who Wi11
Follow,
Will You Follow.
Living on the Edge,
Edge, and
When the Clock Strikes.
Strikes.
Then they slowed it down
with Walk With Me and
You’re
You're Mine as well as a
bluesy rock version of
Amazing Grace (arranged
by Carroll), with help
from the crowd.
In between numbers
Wenzel and Carroll talked
about what Christ did on
the cross for us, and at
the end of the concert

Wenzel gave a ten-minute
talk on what it means to
be a Christian. Some
people say that the
gospel Whitecross
presents is as hard as
their music. Wenzel
reminded the audience
that, no matter how bad
you feel or act, Christ
is always there, willing
to start over with you.
After the concert, I
I
had the chance to
I
interview Wenzel. I
it’s like
asked him what it's
living on the road. He
smiled and answered,
"It’s a lot like a
"It's
marriage. You have to
learn to live with each
other, and God has
blessed the ministry."
He told me that they’ve
they've
been to Europe,
Australia, and Sweden,
and across the US five or
six times. They just
finished touring with
Steve Taylor. Wenzel

said, "That was a
thrill!"
thri 11 ! "
The main goal of the
band is to share Jesus
Christ. Another goal,
which they have
accomplished, is their
Hammer and Nail tour that
they did on their own,
They are planning the
release of a new album
this fall.
Wenzel mentioned two
things he would say to
Christians. The first is
to "Follow Jesus." This
is what he writes when he
signs autographs. He
also writes Isaiah 1:18
which says, "Though your
sins were like scarlet,
they shall be as white as
snow." This is where
Whitecross got its name.
Wenzel then said, "We
Christians are fishers of
men. Once we follow
Jesus, we should share
· him with our friends."
i
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